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Highways Maintenance Capital Programme Update Road and Street Maintenance
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g P N:ﬁl';;mw";ﬁ;g:ha‘f 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100%  100% 100%
. . . . . . . ap,
Cumulative % of potholes Found  Fixed
Progress As Expected e within 20 ds 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% | [ 0% 0%
Lancashire
Footways o
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in the following locations: P27 S0

0 Horncliffe Avenue in Rawtenstall (Rossendale South)
0 Holly Avenue in Rawtenstall (Rossendale South)
O Market Street in Shawforth (Whitworth)

Between April and December 2015/16, a total of 2,232 highway defects were
identified by regular Highway Safety Inspections (HSI) or reported by the public
in Rossendale. 100% of these defects were repaired within 20 working days

Bridges between April to December 2015.

» Irwell Vale Bridge (Rossendale South) - refurbishment of the bridge is now virtually
complete with only minor works and surfacing outstanding. The surfacing is East Lancashire Strategic Cycle Network
programmed to take place during quarter 4 2015/16. The remaining work will be Work has started on site delivering four sections of the East Lancashire Cycleway
carried out when river levels are low. at Woodnook Greenway, Stacksteads and two sections at Britannia. It is

anticipated that work will commence on a further seven sections during quarter
4 2015/16. The work taken place so far has included the clearance and
Bridges |m'pr9vement of existing routes 'wh|ch involved resurfacing, and widening of
existing narrow paths where required.

Progress Not As Expected

» Lumb Bridge (Rossendale South) - is a very narrow bridge and provides the only means
of access for residents. It is also a Grade Il listed structure. Further investigations have
shown the bridge to be in a worse state of repair than previously thought and
consequently requiring significant maintenance.

Rawtenstall Bus Station

A revised planning application was submitted in November 2015 and will be
determined by Rossendale Borough Council in February 2016. Work is ongoing
with all interested parties to identify a way to meet the operating costs of the bus
station. This will need to be completed prior to any construction work starting.

To undertake such work would mean partial or complete closure of the bridge
preventing access for residents and emergency services. A reassessment of the options
for Lumb Bridge is currently underway and works are anticipated to be programmed

beyond quarter 2 2016/17. Bt Eown Conte

LCC are currently designing a basic preliminary highway improvement scheme
to be shared with the Townscape Heritage Initiative for further discussion. The
scheme is very early in its design stage and no timescales have been finalised.
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